
Newbury Township Park Board 
 

Meeting Minutes 
May 9th, 2019,  

Town Hall 
Present: Judy Barnhart, Mark Fritch, Jim Stephancin, Tim Aldridge 
Guests:  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m. Minutes of April read and approved.  
 
Oberland Park: 
-Jim contacted the scouts and Doug Zimperman about the gravel for the trail. Gravel was 
delivered. Scout are busy in May, may not get to spreading until June. We may have to do it 
ourselves. 
-Nick Corkwell was asked to meet and go over exercise station locations. He wants to work on 
the drawings first will schedule when he is ready. 
-The volleyball net was put up last Monday. 
-Two big dead beech trees were taken down and cut into benches along the trail 
-Jim, Judy and Tim met to finish weeding around the rock and spread mulch. Looks good driving 
by with the mulch and green plant contrast. 
. Restrooms: No update  
 
Veterans Park 
Tree locations were marked with flags. Jim spoke to someone from Green Visions about getting 
the trees we recommended. Sue Mullet would like to get a plaque honoring Newbury Veterans 
killed in action back to WWII. 
-Jim & Wayne measured the length of underground electrical needed to run to Vets sign and flag 
poles. 
Trails were paved and chip and sealed by Doug Ule. The swale was paved over. 
-A work day was scheduled for Monday May 20 at 6:00 p.m. to work on weeding Vets Park 
before Memorial Day, With Thursday as a backup if rain. 
Community Events: 
Concert July 30:  
Car Show August 24 11:00a.m.-3:00p.m.:  
Memorial Day Picnic  
We have received no word on what is going on. Was the NOPEC grant approved. Are the Vets 
using Veterans Park for the picnic? Do they need tables and chairs? 
Mark knows Melanie May who is willing to do a concert for us at Oberland Park for $600. she 
has two Fridays available: July 12 or Aug 16. Selected Aug 16 so don’t have two concerts in one 
month. Need to check with trustees if we have money in the budget. 
Other: 
 
Next regular meeting Thursday, June 13 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at Town hall. 
 
Judy Barnhart– Newbury Park Board Secretary  


